
Sixth Sunday of Easter - May 25, 2025

Let All Who Enter Be Welcomed as Christ!

Parish of the

Vision
Statement:

Holy Cross is a
vibrant Catholic

community
striving to

maintain a spirit
of welcome

to all,
serving as a

guiding beacon
to nourish and
sustain prayer,
work and play.

95 Nichols Road + Nesconset, NY 11767 + 631.265.2200
www.holycrossrc.org + www.facebook.com/pothcnesconset

Read More

Holy Cross

We celebrate Eucharist
Monday-Thursday 9:00 AM;

Saturday 5:00 PM;
Sunday 8:00 AM, 9:30 AM & 11:30 AM

The 9:00 Weekday Mass & Sunday 11:30 Mass
are livestreamed on Facebook.

Come and Pray with Us!

We celebrate Reconciliation
Saturday 3:30 PM - 4:15 PM;

Wednesday after 9:00 AM Mass

John14:26-27

The Advocate, the Holy Spirit,

whom the Father will send in my name,
will teach you everything and remind

you of all that I have told you.  

Peace I leave with you;

my peace I give to you.



PASTORAL STAFF NEW OUTREACH HOURS: 
Monday, Tuesday & Thursday 

10:00 AM to 3:00 PM

Evening Hour s by Appointment Only

(631) 265-2200www.holycrossrc.org (631) 265-2200www.holycrossrc.org

Parish Office 
FRIDAY HOURS

9 AM - 12 NOON

PARISH OFFICE HOURS:
MONDAY - THURSDAY 

9 AM - 4 PM
(closed 12:15-1 PM)

WE ARE HERE FOR YOU

PASTORAL TEAM
Reverend Michael F. Holzmann.................
Pastor

Ext. 115

Deacon Joseph Maffeo...............................
Pastoral Minister

Ext. 124

Mrs. Judith Pickel.......................................... 
Pastoral Associate

Ext. 116

Mrs. Michele Hall......................................... 
Pastoral Associate

Ext. 120

Mrs. Jennifer Miller....................................... 
Coordinator of Religious Ed.

Ext. 112

Mrs. Kelley Mowat......................................... 
Coordinator of Parish Outreach

Ext. 113

Mr. Brian Reich 
Director of Music Ministry

Mrs. Jane Wirth.............................................
Parish Secretary

Ext. 122

Ms. Karina D’Angelo.....................................
Business Manager

Ext. 111

Ext. 110

Dr. Vincent Mazurek 
Music Minister/Webmaster

Mr. Roberto Maza 
Custodian

Mrs. Mary Pannone.......................................
Religious Ed. Secretary

PHONE:  (631) 265-2200
FAX:  (631) 265-2229

EMAIL:  parish@holycrossrc.org

Mrs. Susan Ribeiro
Bulletin Editor
email: susanr@holycrossrc.org

Mr. Joseph Santoro
Office Support Staff

Visit our website at www.holycrossrc.org
for more information on how we can serve you.

Thank You
to all who have

sacrif iced & served
for our country 



(631) 265-2200www.holycrossrc.org (631) 265-2200www.holycrossrc.org

Weekly Ref lection by Fr. Michael

IN THE ONE, WE ARE ONE

One of the rituals of the Inauguration Mass for the Pope is the presentation of the “fisherman’s ring.” This
ring, which is unique to him, will be used throughout his pontificate to seal formal documents. The history of
this ring is rooted in the gospel reading that we heard a few weeks ago. Jesus appears to the disciples after
they have been unsuccessful in catching anything after a full night of fishing. At the urging of Jesus, they
again lower their nets, and this time there is an abundant catch of fish. He is leading them to understand a
new kind of fishing that he is inviting them to. The true work of the fisherman is to seek the souls of those
who are lost and alone. After they experience the abundant catch that comes about through this miracle,
Jesus shares a meal with them. At the end of the meal, he asks Peter three times if he loves him. Three times
Peter affirms his love, and Jesus sends him forth to love and care for the sheep. It was this gospel that was
used at the Pope’s Mass. It provides a beautiful model for the work that needs to be done.

Based on this gospel, his homily expressed two hopes for the Church. First, that we may be united. There is so
much division and discord in our world. What a powerful witness it would be if the Church became a model
that a diverse and universal people can share a common vision and desire. We must build on a foundation of
recognizing that Christ is the common bond in which we find our strength. He calls us to be a “leaven for
harmony.”

The second hope he expressed is that we are a people who mirror God’s love. To love another person cannot
be seen as a task or something a person is mandated to do. The love that we give needs to be rooted in the
understanding of the love we have come to know in God. We can only give away that which we have already
received. For Peter, he never experienced shame or punishment for having denied Jesus. He only received his
command to move forward to feed and tend the sheep of the flock. True love never isolates us. It opens
ourselves to others, in particular to see their pain and brokenness. It is with this perspective that we are called
to live our lives.

As we await to see exactly how Pope Leo lives out the call he has been given, may we stand with him in
allowing the power of Christ to make us one and for Christ’s love to dwell in our hearts.

This is the motto of our new Holy Father, Pope Leo XIV. Of
course, the “One” he refers to is Christ. In other words, when we
are united in the one Christ, we can truly be one with one
another. Last Sunday he celebrated his Inaugural Mass. He was
able to offer a homily which set a tone for his pontificate. He
also shared in the great traditions that identify the power given
to the new Shepherd of the Church.

“In the One, We Are One”
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SCRIPTURE
READINGS
for JUNE 1

 + Acts 7:55-60
+ Revelation 22:12-14,

16-17, 20
+John 17:20-26

MAY 31
5:00 PM

FR. MICHAEL

JUNE 1 
8:00 AM

FR. MICHAEL

9:30 AM 
FR. MICHAEL

11:30 AM
FR. MICHAEL

CELEBRANTS FOR
 NEXT WEEKEND’S

MASSES 

ON THE CALENDAR

Visit our website at www.holycrossrc.org
to find out more about the different ministries
we have to offer, how you can be involved, and

when they meet.  

Wednesday,  May 28th ............................................................................... SENIORS
11:30AM - 2:30PM,  Atrium

Tuesday, May 27th ................................................................................ IN STITCHES
10:00AM,  Fr. Joe Room

Thursday, May 29th .................................. ASCENSION OF THE LORD MASSES 
9:00AM & 7:00PM,  Worship Area

Sunday, June 1st  ........................................................... ANOINTING OF THE SICK
After 9:30AM Mass,  Worship Area

Monday, May 26th ................................................................................ DAILY MASS
9:00AM,  Chapel

Monday, May 26th ..................................................... PARISH OFFICE IS CLOSED
In Observance of Memorial Day

Saturday, May 31st ................................................................ K of C TICKET SALES
After 5PM Mass, Atrium

Wednesday,  May 28th ............................................. GRANDPARENTS’ PRAYER
1:30PM,  Fr. Joe Room

Practice of Hope
(Excerpt from “At Home with the Word 2025”)

Promises, promises - the final words of Jesus are to repeat again the promises he has
made us.  Perhaps his understanding of our all-too-human nature leads him to think we
might need many reminders.  But then he gives us a final gift of hope: the Paraclete.  It is
through the Holy Spirit that the redemptive work of the paschal mystery is open for our
participation.  The work of the Holy Spirit is why we may hope, without fear or trouble, in
God’s promise for us.

Read scriptural accounts of hope. (Paul speaks of hope many times, as do the psalms.)

Pray the “Come, Holy Spirit” prayer (https://www.usccb.org/prayers/prayer-holy-spirit),
and ask the Spirit to renew the face of the earth by restoring hope to the hopeless.

Hope in time of tribulation is a hallmark of Christian faith:  Donate time or
money to an organization that supports those who hope for freedom, healing,
or justice against great odds.

Thursday, May 29th ................................................... PARISH OFFICE IS CLOSED 
In Observance of the Holy Day

Saturday, May 31st ........................................................ CONNETQUOT CONCERT 
1:00PM, Worship Area

Sunday, June 1st ..................................................................... K of C TICKET SALES
After All Masses, Atrium

Sunday, June 1st  ................................................................. CHILDREN’S LITURGY
11:30AM Mass,  Fr. Joe Room



We thank
the men and women

who serve in our military
for their service.
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WE PRAY...CELEBRATE...REMEMBER

Please pray for those in our parish
who are sick, their families and caregivers

Bob Alderdice
Theresa Arzillo

Alejandro Astegiano
Jo Barry

Kathy Barry 
Cole Brennan
 Judy Carlson

Mary Champagne
William Ciccarelli

Kimberly Crawford-Arbocus
Grayson Danielski

Anthony DeGennaro 
Manuela Diaz 

Ann Egan
Vincent Esposito

Ralph Farino
Yolanda Fattarusso

Sienna Fricke
Linda Giordano
James Greene

Linda Heinrichs
Ralph Hughes
Ryan Huscher

Debbie Jablinowski
Kristen Kennedy

Caroline Lazar
Carol Leahy

Victor Lewandowski
Jo-Ann Loh

Mary Lopez
Gerald Losquadro

Viola Malek
Jeanne Marie Malley

Steve Matonti
Olivia Melia

Loretto Narducci
Andrea Nocito
Darin Pitkanen

Patricia Pitkanen
Colleen Prinz
Carina Ranieri
Rob Remhild 
Liam Richards
Lynn Rodger
Sean Romeo
Elaine Ruane

Jacqueline Santamaria
Louise Scagnelli 

Casey Schultz 
Kathy Schwinn

John Serri
Celeste Sichenze

Sue Southard
 Bill Tanner

Grace Van Epps
Peter Warns

Emma Zeidman

If you would like to have the name of your
loved one listed in our prayers for the sick,

please call 631-265-2200 x122.

Upcoming Mass Intentions

Mon.  Colleen Prinz (living)
Tues.  Barbara Sherry
Wed.  Marilyn Thomas

The Ascension of the Lord Masses
Thu. 9AM Eibhlin de Arce
         7PM Bob DeFilippis

Saturday, May 31, 5PM Mass
Hank Champagne, Mary Ellen Sullivan,
Jennie Danza, Mary Werner,
Philip H. Posa

Sunday, June 1, Masses
8:00 AM Martin Russo
9:30 AM People of the Parish
11:30AM Elizabeth Fitzpatrick, Debbie Hahn, 
                 Martin Russo, Philomena DiBiccari,
                 Gino Perciballi

Week of Sunday, May 25
9:00AM Masses:

Now may the Lord of peace
himself give you peace at all

times in every way.
The Lord be with you all.

2 Thessalonians 3:16  
Alicia Williams & Christopher Murphy

Rachel Siggilino & Ryan Clark

Banns of Marriage

https://www.biblestudytools.com/2-thessalonians/3-16.html


LECTIONARY VS. BIBLE

I am fairly certain that only our Lectors know that the Scriptures we hear at Mass come from a special book
known as the Lectionary. The Church rotates the readings each year. The Sunday readings follow a three-year
cycle: Year A, Year B and Year C. The weekday readings follow a two-year cycle: Year 1 (the odd years) and
Year II (the even years). The Gospels are assigned as follows: Year A we hear Matthew, Year B we hear Mark,
and Year C we hear Luke. The Gospel of John is always read during the Easter season and partly in Year B
since Mark’s Gospel is shorter than the others. On solemnities, feasts, and memorials of saints, they each
have their own special readings. The book that contains all these readings, arranged according to the liturgy,
is called the Lectionary. Keep in mind the Lectionary does not contain all of the Old and New Testament
readings.

The very early Church did not have the Bible as we know it. During the time of the Apostles, the Christians
gathered for the Eucharist would read from the Jewish Scriptures (the Old Testament) and listen to the
testimonies of eyewitnesses to the life and preaching of Jesus. The testimonies were either given in person
or read from the letters of Paul or another Apostle which were circulated among the Christian communities.
After the Gospels were written, they were read aloud. The various New Testament writings were collected,
though it took time for everyone to agree on what was considered inspired Scripture. A general agreement
arose by the middle of the 2  century AD, and by the 5  century the list of accepted books of the Bible was
universally accepted. Each week at the Eucharistic celebration, the Scriptures were read in order, picking up
each time where the reading left off. Gradually, certain parts of the Bible were designated for certain times
of the year. These passages would be marked in the margins of the Bible, or a list would be inserted in the
front. Sections were indicated by first and last word since there were no chapter or verse designations yet--
those came during the 13 – 16  centuries. Eventually, these special books called Lectionaries were prepared
with the readings listed in the order they were read during the year. Lectionaries were in use by the 7
century. Naturally, adaptations have been made over the centuries.
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Have a blessed, peaceful, and joy-f illed week ahead! 

 by Michele HallLITURGY BYTES

Please RSVP by Monday, June 16th, by returning this slip to the Parish Office. 

Name__________________________________________________________________________________

Phone________________________________________________ 

Ministry______________________________________________ 

If you are involved in a ministry,
please join us

for an afternoon of fun
at our

Volunteer Appreciation
       Ice Cream Social

Sunday
June 22, 2025 
2pm to 4pm 

In the
Holy Cross
Courtyard 

Please RSVP
by Monday
June 16th

Volunteer Appreciation
Ice Cream Social
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With the lazy, hazy days of summer right around the
corner - vacation cannot be too far away. Outreach is
looking for travel size soap, shampoo, conditioner, and
hand lotion to create Blessing Bags for the homeless.
Please keep us in mind as you set off on your vacation.
All items can be dropped off in the Parish Office. Thank
you in advance for your help and have a great vacation.   

BLESSING BAGS
Donation Request

Holy Cross reaches out to the homebound
and hospitalized. Please help us by

contacting Parish Outreach or a member of
the Pastoral Team if you know of anyone

we can serve in their time of need.

Are you or someone you know
in the parish, homebound or
anticipating an operation or

treatment of cancer?

PARISH OUTREACH

BLOOD DRIVE – Wednesday, July 16, 2025 
Our annual Blood Drive will be held on Wednesday, July 16 . Just an early reminder that
a 56-day interval is necessary between donations. To participate in the Holy Cross Blood
Drive this year, your last day to give blood in other drives must be before May 20th. More
information to follow in the weeks to come.  Thank you!

th

Our Heifer ambassador, Kevin Bacon, is always ready to collect your generous quarter donations.
All those quarters add up! This year we collected over $650 dollars.  

We asked our second grade Religious Education classes to vote
on what animal we should purchase from Heifer with the money collected.
Here are the results:

Marissa Del Colle’s class voted to purchase a sheep 
Janine Downing’s class also voted to purchase a sheep 
Kelly Rappa’s class voted to purchase a cow 

Although we had a decisive win to purchase a sheep, I am happy to announce that the Parish of
the Holy Cross will be able to purchase both a cow and a sheep from Heifer this year. Thank you
again for your generous weekly support of Heifer and to our 2  grade Religious Education classes
for your vote. Thank you also for your support of the Heifer Project International which focuses on
providing people with the resources they need to support themselves and their families.

nd

Thank you to all who support our ongoing Heifer

International initiative here at Holy Cross.

HEIFER PURCHASE 2025
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION

Congratulations
to our L evel 2 students

who came to
the L ord’s table on

Saturday, May 3 , and
Saturday, May 10 , 

rd

th

to receive their
First Holy Communion

God Bless
our Children!



Blessed Sacrament Council of the Parish of the Holy Cross
and Mother Theresa Council of St. James/Setauket

are hosting a

Veterans Benefit Flag Day Dance

Ticket Prices:
Single Ticket $30

Pair of Tickets $55
Table of 10 $250

Ticket Sales: After all Masses
on the weekend of

May 31   & June 1 , June 7  & 8st st th th

Saturday, June 14, 2025

at

St. James Gym, 429 NY 25-A, Setauket

Doors Open at 6:15 p.m.
Dinner Served at 7:15 p.m.

Come join us for Dinner and Dancing

Any questions, please contact:
Chris Hessel (516) 993-3184
Rick Garcia (631) 860-4227

65" TVRaffles50/50

The Knights of Columbus are a Catholic men’s organization that is
dedicated to the principles of charity, unity, fraternity, and patriotism.  
Your support helps provide resources to further their good work.  
Thank you in advance for your continued support.

Proceeds will benefit both Councils
and Local Veterans Organizations

Checks Payable to:
“Blessed Sacrament Council”

(631) 265-2200www.holycrossrc.org

PARISH COMMUNITY

The Holy Cross Garden Club
will be having a clean-up day on

Saturday, June 7, from 8-11AM
All garden supplies are provided.

Volunteers of all ages are welcome.
Community service hours
are available for school. 
No sign up is necessary.

You can just show up!

Any questions?
Call JoEllen at 631-360-1373 or
email: jpmclady@yahoo.com

Thank you!

Empower Communicators to Proclaim the
Gospel’s Message of Hope by Supporting

the Catholic Communication Campaign

Special Collection: Next weekend at the offertory
we will also be collecting for Catholic Communications.

Father’s Day Mass Remembrance
envelopes may be given in at this time.
Names of loved ones will appear in the

bulletin on Father’s Day.

This campaign connects people with Christ and builds Catholic communities in
the United States and developing countries using the internet, television, radio,

and print media. Half of the money collected remains here in the Diocese of
Rockville Centre to fund local communications efforts.

Your support helps spread the Gospel message!



 

Focus on Religious Freedom 

 
Eucharistic Revival and Freedom of Religion 

A Vibrant Example of Religious Freedom
Freedom to Worship - Freedom to Assemble - Freedom to Evangelize 

 www.cffor.org
 

 
What a living, vibrant example of the effects of religious freedom in the USA! Catholics in
America are drawing close to the conclusion of the three year Eucharistic Revival based on the
encouragement from Pope Francis and the support of America’s Catholic bishops. Begun on
Corpus Christi in 2022, the revival will conclude on Corpus Christi of 2025. The aim of the entire
Eucharistic Revival is to inspire, educate and unite Catholics through a clearer understanding
and dedication to Jesus in the Eucharist. 

The first year of the Eucharistic Revival focused on Eucharistic renewal at the diocesan level. 
The second year renewed each parish’s Eucharistic devotion. The third year, ending on June 22, 
2025, Corpus Christi Sunday, is focused on organizing missionary outreach to continue the 
growth of devotion to the Eucharist. Individuals and groups, inspired by the Revival, are called 
to learn and evangelize in the work of renewing the world through Eucharistic devotion. 

In 2024 the Revival organized Eucharistic processions spanning the United States with prayer, 
adoration and masses. The processions culminated at the National Eucharistic Convention in 
Indianapolis. The inspiration from the 2024 processions is reflected in local and national 
processions in 2025. A Eucharistic procession will begin on May 18, 2025 in Indianapolis, travel 
through Texas and end in Los Angeles on Corpus Christi weekend. Other processions and 
Eucharistic Revival Celebrations listed on the USCCB’s website will take place in Rockville 
Centre, NY, New Hampshire, Pasadena and Camino de California and all will end with the 
celebration of Corpus Christi Sunday. 

Read more about the Eucharistic Revival, Eucharistic Missionaries in our parishes and the 
Perpetual Pilgrim group of young Catholics and priests who have traveled the full processions. 

Read more: eucharisticrevival.org 
eucharisticpilgrimage.org/perpetual-pilgrims 
eucharisticrevival.org/walk-with-one#start-today 

eucharisticpilgrimage.org/local-pilgrimages 
eucharisticrevival.org/become 

http://www.cffor.org/








Now registering for 
the 2025-26 school year!
Discover the vibrant faith and academic excellence
of our school communities on Long Island. Learn
more about our programs and find the school
closest to you by scanning the QR code below!

www.drvcschools.org

Take the next step!

Experience the Catholic School Difference!



For many years the Cash Calendar was a part of the Holy Cross routine,
and this fundraiser provided some additional financial support to the parish.

At this time, it is unlikely that we have enough parishioners attending Mass
on a weekly basis to support a monthly drawing,

so we will continue as we have done for the past few years with our quarterly drawing.

Spring Cash FlingSpring Cash Fling

• $10 per ticket

• Tickets are available for purchase
   through March, April and May

• Drawing will be held MAY 28TH

This is the pay scale which will be offered:

1 Prize @ $250
2 Prizes @ $100
10 Prizes @ $50
15 Prizes @ $25

This formula was based upon selling 250 tickets @ $10 each.
If more than 250 tickets are sold, the number of prizes will be increased.

Please cut out and use the tickets below.
You may return your entries by placing them in an envelope and depositing it in the basket on weekends,

or returning them to the Parish Office.

Thank you for your support!

Name ____________________________________________________

Address __________________________________________________

Town ____________________________________________________

Phone ___________________________________________________

Spring Cash Fling

Name ____________________________________________________

Address __________________________________________________

Town ____________________________________________________

Phone ___________________________________________________

Spring Cash Fling

Name ____________________________________________________

Address __________________________________________________

Town ____________________________________________________

Phone ___________________________________________________

Spring Cash Fling

Name ____________________________________________________

Address __________________________________________________

Town ____________________________________________________

Phone ___________________________________________________

Spring Cash Fling




